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SLIBJECT: DRAIT SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL MPACT STATEMENT/
SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL MPACT RIPORT (SEIS/SEIR) FOR THE
PORT OF LOS ANGELES CHANNEL DEEPENING PROJECT

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Los Angeles Drstrict (Corps) and the Los Angeles Harbor
Deparhnent (Port) have prepared a joint Supplemantal Envrronmental Impact Statement/ Supplemental
Environmental Impact Report (SEISiSEIR) for the following project in the Port ofl,os Angeles:

Port ofLos Angeles Channel Deepening Project

The Draft SEIS/SEIR is included for your review, in accordance with cunent City of Los Angeles
Guidelines for the Implementation of the Calitbmia Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) of 1970, Article
I; the State CEQA Guidelines, Article 7, Sections 15086-15087; and the Califomia Public Resources
Code Sect ion 21153.

Availabilitr

The Draft SEIS/SEIR is available for review at: the Los Angeles Public Library, Central Branch, 630 W.
5th Street, Los Angeles Califomia; Los Angeles Public Library, San Pedro Branch, 921 S. Gaffey Street,
San Pedro, Califomia; Los Angeles Public Library, Wilminglon Branch, 1300 N. Avalon, Wilmington,
Califomra; and the Los Angeles Harbor Department, 425 S. Palos Verdes Street, San Pedro, Cahfornia.
The joint public notice is avarlable online at the Army Corps of Engineers websrte at
rvwu .sol.usace.armt.millregulatofv/POl-A.htrr.r. The entire document is available on the Port of Los
Angeles's web site at httpltl,wrv.portotlosanteles.orA. A limited number of hard copies of the Draft
SEISiSEIR are also available at the Environmental Management Divisron offices to purchase. The Draft
SEIWSEIS is also available on CD for no charse.

Public Meeting

The Corps and the Port will lointly conduct a public meeting to receive public comment on the Draft
SEIS/SEIR for this project on August 6, 2008 in the Board ofHarbor Commissioners Heanng Room, Porl
of Los Angeles, 425 S. Palos Verdes Street at 6:00 p.m. Participation in the public meeting by federal,
state and local agencies and other interested organizations and persons is encouraged. This meeting is to
be conducted in English with simultaneous EnglisVSpanish translatron services provided.
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Comments

Written comments on the SEIS/SEIR will be received until Septernber 1, 2008 and should be sent to both:

U.S. Army Corps of Engrneers, Los Angeles Distnct
Enyironmental Resources Branch
c/o Megan Wong
P.O. Box 532711
Los Angeles, CA 90053-2325

and

Dr. Ralph Appy, Director Environmental Management Divrsion
Port of Los Angeles
425 South Palos Verdes Street
San Pedro, CA 90731

For additional information, please contact Joy Jaiswal at the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers at (213) 452-
3859 or Kat Prickett at the Port oflos Angeles at (310) 732-3951.

Sincerely,

rf'Director of Environmental Manasement

PJ:LMD:KP
ADP No. 990809-102




